
Trails and River Task Force Minutes - 
Oct. 2, 2017 
Ed Overland Room 
 
Present:  Phil Caravello, Tom Lynch, Jim Wilcox, Bob Diebel, Matt Bartlett, Nancy Hagen, Sandra Black   
 
1. Mandt Park:  feasibility study went well for building.  Road in park routed for one way heading east.  
Added a skating trail and fish bypass in river.  Pickle ball courts coming next spring. 
 
2.  Trail behind hospital still in discussions.   Prices for a hard surface on the Amundson Park trail 
extension along the river to come at later date. 
 
3. Lynch shared maps on north connector through Virgin Lake Park trail system. 
 
4.  Bob reports on Dane county parks get together explaining the lower Yahara River trail system 
meeting was a success. 
 
5.  Plantings at Division St. Park seem to be helping with geese problem.   
 
6.  Midtbo Property update:  Bob reviews no news yet on easements east of Midtbo’s property. 
 
7.  County garage on NW corner of N and B used by maintenance crews. Fence still up.  Once fence is 
gone trails can start to be developed north of B. 
 
8.  Bike route signs:  Lynch shared map of possible locations of signs that have been purchased.  Will add 
installation of signs to spring cleanup projects.  
 
9.  Motion by Hagen seconded by Black to adjourn at 7:40. Carried. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Nancy Hagen 
 


